
LATEST UPDATE FROM WCB UTILITIES – 31 May 2025  

Please find below the last two updates from WCB Utilities.  

FRIDAY 30 May 2025 

Good afternoon  

On behalf of WCB utilities please find an update on the gas main replacement works.  

We will have traffic lights being erected 30th May on Cripple Street at the junction of Broadoak 

Avenue and Westwood Road. This is to manage the traffic in and around this junction for the next 

two weeks while we finish these connections. 

We are on target to have Loose Road, Boughton Lane and Cripple Street opened on Sunday at 4pm. 

The road closure signage is being taken away and collected on Sunday at 4pm. The traffic lights will 

remain in place but they are 200m away from the Loose Road junction. 

We will have members of staff clearing the site and removing items over the weekend on both 

Saturday and Sunday in preparation for the retrieval of the signage. A large quantity of signs went 

out along this diversion route so our TM company will be collecting these signs late into Sunday 

evening but the road will be open. 

We thank you all for your patience and understanding during these essential works. 

WCB Utilities  

 

 

SATURDAY EVENING 31 May 2025 

Good evening all  

As you have seen the reinstatement teams from WCB utilities have been working extremely hard 

today to get the work completed, ready for curing and tomorrow we will have lots going on with the 

cleaning up process and stripping of site ready for the road to be reopened at the 4 way junction.  

 

Thanks again to you all for your support and the amazing feedback that we have been receiving it is 

very much appreciated.  

Thank you from 

WCB Utilities  

 

This is excellent news that the junction should be re-open late afternoon tomorrow.  

We have been told that there will continue to be works along these roads as the new pipework is 

being laid further away from the junction, with some need for temporary traffic lights, but the 

junction itself will open up, much to the relief of everyone!  

Kind regards,  

Nicky Bourne Clerk to Loose Parish Council 

Main email: office@loose-pc.gov.uk 

www.loose-pc.gov.uk    

mailto:office@loose-pc.gov.uk
http://www.loose-pc.gov.uk/

